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Winner Announced for Otsuka’s 2
nd

 Annual 
Young Innovator in TB Research Award 

 

Dr. Gregory Fox from Sydney, Australia was presented the Young Innovator in Tuberculosis 
Research Award sponsored by Otsuka during the 46th Union World Conference on Lung 
Health in Cape Town, South Africa in December 2015.  

 

Dr. Gregory Fox’s research  
Dr. Fox is an Australian respiratory physician and 
recipient of the CJ Martin Fellowship from the 
Australian Government. His research focuses on TB 
case-finding and multidrug-resistant TB in 
high-burden settings. Dr. Fox was the foundation 
country director of the Woolcock Institute of 
Medical Research in Vietnam from 2009 to 2013. 
During that period, in partnership with the 
Vietnam National TB Program, he implemented a 
randomized controlled trial (the ACT2 study), 
screening over 25,000 people for TB. 
 

 
 

The project was innovative in its use of randomised 
controlled trial methodology and electronic tools that 
were developed especially for the trial and are scalable. 
Additionally, the project demonstrated the feasibility of 
centrally coordinated tracing of everyone who has come 
in contact with a person diagnosed with TB. Currently, Dr. 
Fox is an investigator on several ongoing public health 
and clinical studies of TB screening and prevention in 
Vietnam. He also works as a respiratory physician at 
Royal Prince Alfred Hospital in Sydney, Australia. 
 

 
 
 
 

Dr. Gregory Fox (left) presented the Young Innovator in TB 
Research Award.  ©Marcus Rose/The Union 



 

 

Encouraging Young Researchers for the Continuation of Actions Against Tuberculosis  

The Young Innovator in TB Research Award was established through a global partnership 
between Otsuka Pharmaceutical and The Union. The award is administered by The Union 
with a grant provided by Otsuka. Award recipients are selected by a panel of experts 
organised independently by The Union. 
 

The purpose of the award is to stimulate the advancement of innovative approaches in TB 
control and patient care. The award is open to young clinicians who have documented 
achievements in the formulation and implementation of clinical and operational research 
in the field of TB or multidrug-resistant TB. 
 

For more information and to apply for the 2016 award, visit www.tbinnovators.org 
Dr. Julian Villalba, the 2014 honoree’s story can be read here. 

http://www.tbinnovators.org/
http://www.otsuka.co.jp/en/company/globalnews/2014/1101_01.html

